

# Atlanta Region Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

July 10, 2019 Wednesday

Atlanta Region Club Office/Conference Call

## PRESENT:

Bob Hudson, Region Executive  
Tom Gorman, Assistant Region Executive,  
Team Solo Co-Chair  
Carol Cone, Treasurer  
Jennifer Paradis, Secretary  
Jan Coleman-Mitchell, Director  
John Fine, Director  
Mark Johnson, Director, Rally Chairman  
Clark McInnis, Director  
Dean Richardson, Director  
Andrew Rodriguez Team, SOLO Co-Chairman  
Dave Rollow, Director  
Robert Carnwright, Race Chairman

## PRESENT VIA CONFERENCE CALL:

Christian Retterer, RallyCross Chairman

The meeting was called to order at 7:36 p.m.

Minutes from the June 2019 meeting have been approved and sent to the webmaster for posting on the Region website.

**RE Report:** Bob has been sent a photo of Atlanta Region Members gathered in 1969 watching the moon landing. This will be posted on the website and other social media. Report on the midyear meeting, with tentative dates for Club Racing in 2020. There are two candidates for the upcoming Area 12 election.

**Treasurer's Report:** No report due to injury. Mention of new National office procedures concerning audits and reporting/handling/paying of money. Discussion of RallyX fees.

**Race:** We need to purchase new headsets for F&C. Request made by Race Chair Bob Carnright. Purchase of 11 headsets and field boxes for a total \$2475 + 188 for boxes. Tom Gorman made a motion to amend to purchase 13 headsets and field boxes for a total of \$2675 to cover as needed. Jan Coleman-Mitchell seconded. VOTE: MOTION CARRIES.

July event is set to go. The issue of camping at the racetrack is not yet resolved. Work on the Petit is in progress. Chief Steward John Fine reports we need to add 3 classes to the ECR. RFA in progress. ITE ITO AS. The event has 64 entries as of tonight.

**RallyX:** Event went very well. One more event and then a break for summer, with a return in the fall. 18-20 entrants for each of the three events.

**Rally:** Nothing new to report.

**Solo:** Doing fairly well. P6 on Sunday. Proposed Evolution School in September. Sept 15 P8, SEDIV event may be scheduled. Truck is fixed. Financials are still positive. Possibility of a National Solo Tour event in the future.

**Website/Social Media:** 16 posts last 30 days, a bit less than normal. Reach is over 5K. 289 followers since January. Member numbers are on the upswing too.

**Old Business:** We will have a canopy and space at the Petit. Discussion of staffing.

**New Business:** Further discussion of radio rentals and other issues concerning Michelin Road Atlanta. We will have a new ARRC logo based on Road Atlanta's new Michelin Road Atlanta logo. A request that people copy Carol Cone treasurer on all audits sent to the National office so we can track payments and receipts.

There being no further business, Mark Johnson made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Carol Cone. No discussion.  
VOTE: MOTION CARRIES.

Meeting adjourned at 8:349 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Paradis  
Secretary

*Thanks to Jan Coleman-Mitchell for her invaluable assistance in the first section of the minutes.*